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Appeal from a judgment of the Monroe County Court (Christopher S.
Ciaccio, J.), rendered January 21, 2015.  The judgment convicted
defendant upon a plea of guilty of robbery in the first degree (four
counts), robbery in the second degree (four counts), assault in the
first degree, assault in the second degree (four counts), attempted
robbery in the first degree, attempted robbery in the second degree
and criminal possession of stolen property in the fifth degree.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  On appeal from a judgment convicting him upon his
plea of guilty of, inter alia, four counts of robbery in the first
degree (Penal Law § 160.15 [3]), defendant contends that he did not
validly waive his right to appeal and that the sentence is unduly
harsh and severe.  We agree with defendant that he did not validly
waive his right to appeal.  As the People correctly concede, County
Court provided defendant with erroneous information about the scope of
the waiver of the right to appeal, including characterizing it as an
absolute bar to the taking of an appeal, and we thus conclude that the
colloquy was insufficient to ensure that defendant’s waiver of the
right to appeal was voluntary, knowing, and intelligent (see People v
Thomas, 34 NY3d 545, 564-568 [2019], cert denied — US —, 140 S Ct 2634
[2020]).  We note that “[t]he better practice is for the court to use
the Model Colloquy, which neatly synthesizes . . . the governing
principles” (People v Somers, 186 AD3d 1111, 1112 [4th Dept 2020], lv
denied — NY3d — [2020] [internal quotation marks omitted]; see Thomas,
34 NY3d at 567; NY Model Colloquies, Waiver of Right to Appeal). 
Nevertheless, we conclude that the sentence is not unduly harsh or
severe.
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